THE FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH Feb. 3, 1950

Dear Friend:

Inasmuch as the church auditorium is being redecorated, services will be held at the Jayhawker Theater, thru the courtesy of its manager, Mr. J. Mark Cadle, on Sunday morning, Feb. 5, at eleven o'clock. Sunday School will meet at the church as usual with the classes in their respective places. The church deeply appreciates the generous offer of Mr. W. C. Simons to pay one half of the cost of this project if the congregation meets the other half. The approximate cost of redecorating will be between \$900.00 and \$1200.00 dollars.

THE RESERVE OF THE PARTY OF THE

Make He A. Person

During the last quarter of the church year a new gas furnace has been installed. Necessary repairs have been made on the roofing.

Much is being done for our comfort and convenience and for keeping our sanctuary an attractive and beautiful place in which to worship. All bills for the quarter have been met.

The quarterly business meeting will be held in the dining-room on Wednesday evening. Feb. 8, at 6:30. Brief reports of our work will be given. The committee on Displaced Persons will discuss the possibility of our bringing a Displaced Family to Lawrence. Every family is requested to bring one or more covered dishes. The church will provide coffee and cream. The Vesper Group will serve as hostesses.

The church is looking forward with anticipation to the Campaign of Visitation Evangelism to be conducted under the leadership of Dr. Arlin Heydon, Director of Evangelism for the Central Baptist Area, from Feb. 19 to Feb. 24. Dr. Heydon will preach on the morning and evening of Sunday, Feb. 19 and on Friday evening, Feb. 24. From Monday thru Thursday he will lead us in a mission of personal evangelism and visitation. Plan to attend the preaching services and invite your friends and neighbors who have no church affiliation and pray for the teams who will participate in this Kingdom enterprise.

Sincerely yours,

Mrs. H. W. Wilcox, Financial Secretary.